
 

 

 Minutes 
LINCOLN HILLS SPORTS CAR GROUP 

July 1, 2019   6:30 PM 

Kilaga Springs Presentation Hall 

lhsportscars.com 

  
BOARD MEMBERS:  

 

President:              Tom Breckon          Tour Events:     Dave Altstadt 

VP/Membership:      Jo Fratessa    Social Events:     Edy Ternullo 

Secretary:              Pam Berry                Liaison/Historian: Karen Allington 

Treasurer:              Carol Asnault    Webmaster:  Ron Goleno  

 

All board members were present except Jo Fratessa 

 

Welcome to Members  

President Tom Breckon welcomed all members that were veterans and lead everyone in 

the Pledge of Allegiance to the United States of America. 

 
REPORTS:   
 
Sunshine coordinator, Marie Ramos, reported sent a card to Tamara Redmond.   
 
Tom Breckon requested more ideas for guest speakers. 
 
VP/Membership: Pam Berry for Jo Fratessa 
Total Households        91  

Membership Present   49 

Households Present    28 

 

Please contact Jo if you want a new Club name badge or a decal for your car.  You can get 

a shirt, vest or hat with the Club logo embossed on it, or get a logo put on your own 

garment, at Ethan Wade Graphics, 5460 Douglas Blvd. #D, Roseville, 916-791-3174. 
 
Secretary:  Pam Berry   

Last months minutes were approved as sent to membership. 

 

Treasurer:  Carol Asnault  

Total as of June 30, 2019 $3,041.93  

Club has an account at BBVA Compass Bank. 

 

 

 



 

 

Social Events:  Edy Ternullo 

The Potters Day social was again reported to be a great success. 

 

Bob Beasley reported that the Bill McAnally Racing Napa Auto Care Shop tour is on  

July 11.  Members will meet at BMR at 9:45. An email will be issued on the details of tour 

and lunch at Lazy Dog. 

 

A Halloween Party is in the planning stages.  More information at a later date. 

 

Club Christmas Party is going to be at Catta Verdera Community Golf Lodge.  More 

information at a later date.  

 

Liaison/Historian:  Karen Allington 

Karen thanked Carla and Ron for all the pictures they take on our tours. 

 

Please be sure all recent Tour/Social Event pictures are sent to Karen so she can review 

them and get them to our Webmaster.  See our Club Website for more information on 

photography processing.  

 

Webmaster:  Ron Goleno 

Ron reported that all tour and social pictures have been uploaded on to the Club’s website. 

Malware scan found zero issues. 

Unique visits to the site was 306. 

 

We will not be publishing any member’s phone number or address on the Website.  If you 

need to contact a member, please refer to the LHSCG roster or flyer that is mailed to you. 

The Club Website is constantly being updated with the latest pictures and information 

about our Club activities 

 

Tour Events:  Dave Altstadt  

 

Wayne Sloan report on the Third Thursday Ride and visit to Summerset Assisted Living 

Facility.  There were six cars on the tour when they drove to Summerset but 30 to 40 

Summerset residents were there to welcome them.  More drive-bys will be planned for the 

future. 

 

Tahoe – Tom Breckon reported that everything about the trip was well planned and lots of 

fun.  All appreciated Rosie docent tour of Vikingsholm and the leader’s efforts to make it a 

great day.   

Awful Annie’s – Tom Breckon reported that the weather was perfect and the lunch was 

very good.  Members ended up at the ice cream store – a perfect finish! 

Haggin Museum – Carl Grondona reported that while this was a “new” ride for LHSCG, it 

was a successful ride.  The museum was very interesting and worth the drive. 



 

 

Future ride to Iron Hub Winery & Poor Reds reported by Carol Asnault.  All is arranged at 

the winery and Poor Reds.  The “Golden Cadillac’s” are waiting. 

Future ride to Capay Valley reported by Tom Breckon will tour around the Sutter Buttes. 

 

Please see our Club Website for dates and Tour Leaders. 

 

OLD BUSINESS:  

Chuck Schmidt reported on the Concours Raduno on July 9th.  This is a free show for both 

cars on display and public.  Parking starts at 5:00 and show starts at 6:00.  Chuck has all 

the parking volunteers needed.  There are 16 spaces set aside for club members to show 

their cars but spaces are filling up fast.  Please contact Chuck for more information 
 

NEW BUSINESS:  

Ernie Drake presentation on Corvette History and future front engine models. An Artist 

concept of what the new car will look like was shown along with a video of test laps.  New 

car will be revealed on July 18. 

 

Tom Breckon described how to load tour directions onto cell phone using Google maps.  

For more information contact Tom Breckon, Ron Goleno, or Vic Kremesec. 
 

Participation by the club in the community’s 20-Anniversary Celebration was discussed 

but no firm decision was made.  Tom encouraged anyone interested to come forward with 

a plan for club review. 

 

Birthdays and Anniversaries 

Birthdays – Chere Andre, Burt Mattson, and Dave Altstadt. 

Carla and Jerry LaFave celebrate their 19th anniversary. 
 

Betcha don’t know who this is? … 

Larry Redmond looking like James Dean in his 1941 Cadillac stumped most of the 

members.  

A young and beautiful Michelle Breckon was shown as well as Tom and Michelle’s 

wedding picture.  It was a long time ago but we all still feel like these young people! 
 

Ron Goleno’s latest short video on –  

Ron’s GoPro video on both the Tahoe and Awful Annie’s trips provided a fast show of the 

roads traveled. 

A trailer for a new movie about Ford versus Ferrari was enjoyed.  It looks like it will be a 

great show.  Carol Shelby, Builder and Car Designer will be played by Matt Damon! Show 

will be released on November 15, 2019. 
 

Those in attendance enjoyed a social gathering after the meeting. 

Respectfully submitted 

Pam Berry Secretary 


